Volume 3 Issue 8

SCCA HAWAII REGION NEWSLETTER

August 1994

## From the RE's Desk

I've just returned from the Southern Pacific Divisional Roundtable in San Diego. This event is held annually, and its purpose is to promote better communications and establish uniformity in procedures within our division. As many of you know, the Southern Pacific Division is made up of the Hawaii, Cal Club, San Diego, Las Vegas, Arizona and Arizona Border regions of SCCA. Being out in the middle of the ocean, we sometimes forget that we are part of a much larger organization, and that what happens in our sister regions directly affects Hawaii. The sharing of knowledge and ideas which results from having the roundtable can only benefit

everyone and make all of our regions stronger.

The subjects at this roundtable placed a greater emphasis on solo programs than in the past. I learned a lot in San Diego, and will be doing my best to pass this knowledge on to the region. All in all it was a great event, and I feel it was worth attending. See you at the August 28th race!

M.G. Lewis Regional Executive Hawaii Region, SCCA

## Aug 28 Regional Race - Open to the Public

SCCA Hawaii Region will host its first road race open to the public in over 25 years at Hawaii Raceway Park on August 28th. This should be our best race to date, and we are expecting a field of almost thirty of the best drivers in Hawaii to compete. The open wheel field looks very exciting with five Formula Fords, five Formula Mirages, and Steven Lee and Bob Sato driving their Formula Continentals. With Mazdas, Porches, Mustangs, and full field of Spec Racers, the closed wheel group looks better than ever. There's even a rumor that

someone will be driving the Hawaii International Racing School Camero.

This is an important and historic event for our region, and all of our members should support it. Please consider helping us as a worker, and tell all you family, friends and neighbors to come out. We need all the spectators we can get!

All workers will be invited to attend a special party after the race with food and refreshments provided by Gerald Luke and Audissey. This is you club, please help us succeed.

## **Competition Drivers School**

On August 27, our region will be having our summer wheel to wheel competition drivers school at Hawaii Raceway Park. This is your first step in joining us as a competition driver. Students must provide a race prepared car with a current SCCA logbook, all necessary personal safety gear, and have a physical. Call M.G.Lewis, 672-8255, for more information and an entry form. Time is running out, and our next school won't be till next year. Remember, you can only race if you are licensed, and the only way to get that license is to

attend the SCCA competition drivers schools.

## Solo 1

There will be a Solo I drivers school on August 27 at Hawaii Raceway Park. All Solo I drivers must attend a Solo I school to compete in Solo I. This may be your last chance this year so call Lindsey Akamu, 595-3595, or M.G.Lewis, 672-8255 to register. We plan to run Solo I on a regular basis so don't miss out.